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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	September 9, 2013

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Church Sanctuary –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Julianna Canfield, YWCA Director of Fitness and Madison Park Event Sponsor including Holiday Social 2012 and National Night Out 2013

	31 members

1 CMPD officer


	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting was brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming out. 
President Doss then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz.
CMPD Crime Report 
CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz provided our monthly CMPD Crime Report covering the period from 08/13/2013 to 09/9/2013.

	Date
	Address
	Incident Type
	Clearance Status

	16-AUG-2013
	1000 MOCKINGBIRD LN
	Residential Burglary
	Victim stated that their house was broken into and items were stolen while they were not home – happened within a short time frame, back window entry and carport light damaged.  Victim witnessed suspects in the driveway

	29-AUG-2013
	4600 FAIRBLUFF PL
	Residential Burglary
	Unknown suspect(s) broke into victim’s house by breaking a window pane on the back door and then reaching in to turn the deadbolt. Suspect took the victim's television and jewelry – happened during 1745 – 2300 hrs

	12-AUG-2013
	900 STANFIELD DR
	Communicating threats
	Son communicated threats to his mother via text messages

	13-AUG-2013
	4900 SEACROFT RD
	Harassing phone calls
	Victim received over 50 calls from her ex

	27-AUG-2013
	4900 BAYLOR DR
	Other Non-criminal Incident
	Abandoned vehicle was located, was not reported as being stolen.  Towed from street

	03-SEP-2013
	5100 SEACROFT RD
	Harassing phone calls
	Victim received harassing text messages from her neighbor


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
Officer Schwartz said the 2 residential burglaries are a concern because they were unusual. Most burglaries occurring in Madison Park take place during the day, from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. when residents are at work.  Both of these took place at night. Police are still seeking information on these crimes.  It’s a good practice to record serial numbers on computers, TVs and other valuable assets. For jewelry, take photos and note inscriptions. This information can help in recovering stolen property.
Property crimes, primarily car break-ins, are up city-wide. Another trend occurring is when pumping gas, a car will pull up beside the victim’s and the thief will snatch the victim’s purse from the front seat. Lock your car doors except for the driver’s side when pumping gas.  Put belongings in the trunk except what is immediately needed. 
Officer Schwartz also mentioned a fraud case involving failure to do work after being paid. Always get any agreement to have work done (tree cutting, repairs and maintenance on your home) in writing. Also ask for a Certificate of Insurance. Elderly folks are primarily being targeted. President Doss mentioned he has also received three calls relating to this type issue in the last 30 days.   In each case a resident had paid for work to be done up front or before completion, and the worker left without doing what they promised the way they said they would do it.   He mentioned he had cleared a sidewalk on Tyvola after a resident called him after paying a large amount of money for taking down two small trees.  Her neighbor had told the resident she would get in trouble for blocking the sidewalk.   President Doss told the upset lady to call him if the company did not return to clean it up as promised the resident.   She did not call but President Doss saw the mess two days later and went down and cleared the walk for the resident.  
Solicitations:  In NC, it is illegal to beg for money. We have a vagrant problem in our area and there is generally an increase in the summer.  If you encounter vagrants begging for money, call 911 and give a description. The police will site them and/or arrest them, especially if they are located near a busy intersection with a lot of traffic. 
Guest Speaker – Julianna Canfield, YWCA Fitness Director and Madison Park Event Sponsor including Holiday Social 2012 and National Night Out 2013.
The YWCA is offering a FREE 4-day pass to come and check out the Fitness Center with its extensive program offerings.  
Amenities include an indoor heated pool, free weights, large cardio areas, Yoga/Pilates studio, walking/running track, tennis courts, playground, and dry saunas, childcare.
Fitness programs include water aerobics, yoga, pilates, cardio strength, Tai Chi, Pop-up classes (don’t occur regularly) like Zumba in the water, Chi running/walking workshops and many more.

Here is the link to the YWCA website where you will find program/catalog information and registration forms for a variety of seasonal programs:

http://www.ywcacentralcarolinas.org/
Activate your FREE 4-day guest pass and ask Julianna to show you around! You can also reach her at 704.525.5770 ext. 237
The YWCA is a completely separate entity from the YMCA. They offer 3 main programs:

· Youth – an after school program for under privileged children and a separate program for the parents.
· Women in Transition – Live-in accommodations for women who need to learn how to manage their finances. They also offer accommodations for homeless families in the rear of the facility. Currently, there are 12 adults and 35 children residing there.

· Fitness Center
Meeting Agenda:

Pinewood Madison Central Park CMS Park Grounds / School Grounds. 

On 8/16/13 President Doss heard from the new portfolio manager for Pinewood Elementary Grounds. 

She said the following:

“I spoke with the landscaper. He will spray the pathways once I confirm the locations.”

Susan DeSoto, senior portfolio manager 704-634-2694 iPhone

Smith Family Center Grounds person is no longer the same as Pinewood.  President Doss had been trying to reach him since mid August 2013.   

Susan e-mailed on 8/20/13 

I’m sure that he meant to contact you, but we are so swamped getting emergency issues taken care of for the opening of schools on August 26 that leaves little time for outside requests.  Think it should calm down next week.  

 Susan K. DeSoto

susank.desoto@cms.k12.nc.us  

Senior Portfolio Manager
Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools

President Doss did finally reach him today 9/9/13 by phone.    John Mark is the property manager.  704-201-3418     He is new to this area of town and was not aware of what Todd Sherrill has agreed to last spring.   All that prior info was forwarded to John Mark this a.m. by President Doss, including the promised netting to keep balls from going into the rear yards of Londonderry Road homes bordering Smith Family Center Property.    John.Mark@cms.k12.nc.us 

On 9/7/13 We had our Madison Central Park Fall Work Day

It was headed up by our Director Matt Magnasco.  We noticed the paths were still not sprayed or liquid edged as promised last month.    CMS was contacted again requesting this be done ASAP.  

Thanks to Matt Magnasco, Jennifer and Joe Delorm, Pat Gubbins, Martin Doss, Russell Hodge, and Richard Todd for working on the Park.  Special Thanks to Pat’s yard landscapers Antonio Maldinado and his son Manuel that picked up mulch and spread it with us in the Rose Garden.  They had only planned to pick it up and deliver it.   They ended up helping so we are going to pay them 114.00 for the time they put in helping us.  They were a huge help and knew how to do it quickly. Thanks to Stacy Raynor and Lisa Charde for their work on Madison Central Park prior to our 9/7/13 work day.  They were not in town, but wanted to do their part.  

CMS responded on paths this a.m. on 9/9/13

	
	9/9/2013 7:56:54 A.M. Eastern Daylight Time

	From:
	susank.desoto@cms.k12.nc.us


I contacted the vendor again to get info as to when he sprayed or will spray. 

Susan K. DeSoto 

Senior Portfolio Manager

704-634-2694 mobile and text

President Doss told her if they claim they sprayed to get their money back because it did not work. Hopefully they just have not put down the liquid edger yet.  

Matching Grant Tour

We do work each fall and spring on Madison Central Park to help CMS with the grounds and to keep the park in the best shape we can for all the students and residents that use the grounds.

This year is extra special as we are on a Matching Grant Bus Tour that I mentioned last month in our minutes:

In a message dated 8/28/2013 2:45:46 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time, asecoy@ci.charlotte.nc.us writes:

Good afternoon NMG program recipients,

I am writing to update you on the Neighborhood Matching Grants bus tour for the Citywide Review Team members.  I have attached our itinerary for the day which includes approximate times when we will be stopping by your projects.  The bus tour is Friday, September 20, 2013.  We plan to visit each site for about 15 minutes; each of you are invited to meet us on site of your respective projects to share with the Review Team the successes through the Neighborhood Matching Grants program.  This will be an informal “meet & greet” style site visit as we hope to give the Review Team members an opportunity to walk around and look at your completed work.

Please confirm if you or other community members will be available to meet us by Friday, September 6, 2013.
Best,

Atalie Secoy

Neighborhood Matching Grants Program Manager
NEIGHBORHOOD & BUSINESS SERVICES
Community Engagement
We are scheduled for 10:45 am.   President Doss has invited Pinewood Principal Trish Sexton, and Madison Park residents Lisa Charde and Stacy Raynor to join him to meet the tour bus.  Math Facilitator Laura K Handler said she would come out if Principal Sexton is not available.  

Secretary for 2014

We need a great secretary for the remainder of 2013 and next year.   If you are interested in serving in this important role let us know at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  Thanks to Cheryl Furr for filling in this month. The only requirement to serve is you must be a homeowner in Madison Park, and pay your dues of $20 for the year.  We expect the Means to not finish out this year as their home sold very quickly, and once they move out of the area they will no longer qualify to serve on our board.  Russell Hodge will move up to Vice President for the remainder of 2013.  Our election cycle open nominations take place every October to November.   We will announce the exact dates and details next month.   We will be having some directors coming off the board as they have maxed out their terms this year, and must be off at least one year.  We have others ending their 2-year term.   We have other officers and directors wishing to change roles in 2014 to serve in a different role.  We will figure out how many directors we will add back for 2014 as we look over who is coming off over the next few weeks.  Directors do 2-year terms with a max of two 2-year terms back to back without a break.  Officers serve 1-year terms with no limit.  Officers are decided on by the board with the President being required to come from a current board member that has been on the board a minimum of 1 year.  Presidents coming off automatically become directors for a 2-year term.    We normally will announce the slate at the November HOA meeting and do a vote.  If we have too many people interested in joining, the board will have a paper vote to determine who gets the slot(s).   That new board starts serving on Jan. 1, 2014.    Our secretary needs to have a computer, or computer access to do the job.    You do some of the key functions as secretary of the HOA with our minutes such as putting them together, so they can be distributed within 1 week of a meeting.  

Margaret Sexton 
Madison Park How It All Began 60 Years Ago 

Margaret is organizing a Historical Walking Tour of the homes in Madison Park that were built and advertised in Charlotte’s first Parade of Homes in September, 1953. The Parade of Homes showcased 14 completely furnished model homes on Wentworth Place as "Homes of Tomorrow, Available Today" built by 12 local builders. Margaret has done extensive research on this historical event including researching information on each home, the original selling price of each property and all of the owners to date.  She is approaching businesses in our area requesting donations to help cover expenses. If you know of a business, or your business is willing to assist with a donation to cover expenses involved in a historic walking tour celebration (in exchange for advertising); please contact her Margaret Sexton @ 704-576-8306.  She estimates she will need at least 2500 to move forward with the project.  
Trunk or Treat @ Madison Central Park Daneen Gimsom   gimsond@hotmail.com

Sunday before Halloween, 10/27 is the current planned date of the event. 
She said she thinks the 5:30 p.m. or 6 p.m. time worked for most (dinners, school, bedtime, etc).  We could still offer the play/potluck before we treat and end the night with the treat.
This is all still being worked out, but currently this is the plan.  Check the web site out for more details and follow next month’s meeting minutes.  Trunk or Treat is a lot of fun. This event is a great safe way to pass out candy to the children in Madison Park.  Last year people had picnics and tailgated in the parking lot.  Many decorated their cars up.  Even Officer Schwartz showed up with a police car with the trunk loaded with goodies. 
Tyvola Sidewalk

Every time I think we have the Tyvola sidewalk addressed, it comes back up.  Chip Gallup with CDOT had spoken with city landscape crews earlier this year, when he met them out on Tyvola to look at the sidewalk.   Some work was done between the Senior Center driveway and the Queens Sports Complex, but none in the worst area between Farmbrook and the Wedgewood Church was addressed.  President Doss continued to get complaints directed to him by residents, mainly seniors walking to the Tyvola Road Senior Center about the condition of the walk.  After looking at Polaris online, President Doss noticed that most of the area that is not cleared on Tyvola actually bordered Wedgewood Church property.  He contacted Pastor Ayers, and he responded he would take care of it.   

Chip Gallup responded the following 8/23/13

Thanks All!

It is helpful to note that abutting property owners are responsible for maintenance of the right of way. This includes all vegetation and keeping the sidewalk clear. The city will help with vacant parcels, but any parcel that is developed is the lawful responsibility of the owner to maintain.

Your help is much appreciated.

Take care

Turned out Jessica Cummings code enforcement had received direct complaints through 311, so she sent me the following message the same day 8/23/13

I sent them a Letter on it. The pastor called me and I advise him what the problem was. I then received a call from their landscaping crew asking for the specifics. The landscaper stated to me he would get it done.

Sent from my iPhone

Chip Gallup then followed up to both Jessica Cummings and President Doss 8/29/13

Thanks ya’ll!

Queens College and the County have been contacted about the rest of the sidewalk from the Queens entrance down to the creek. They will be cleaning this up as well…

Thanks!

Pastor Ayers took care of the problem immediately.  The walk looked great near the church.  On 9/3/13 wind took down a large tree on Tyvola near the back Queens Sports Complex entrance.  The tree was cut and left blocking the sidewalks, and the tip of the tree filled in the median.  Traffic could pass, but the sidewalk was totally blocked again this time by very large cut logs.     President Doss contacted Landscape Management and the problem was corrected that day.   

This problem took multiple people several attempts to correct, but I think we finally were successful getting this walk cleaned up.  The South side of Tyvola is going to be sprayed to kill back the new growth according by CDOT.     

President Doss also took in e-mails from residents concerned about tree branches hanging to low on Tyvola.  He also passed that problem along to Landscape Management for the City of Charlotte and asked the road be checked both directions.     Some tree trimming took place to help with that problem. 

Madison Park Tree Banding Grant.

 Our board members decided to move forward with the Matching Grant for Tree banding based on feedback and interest shown us by our residents.   We plan to hire Billy De Rosa, Chief Banding Engineer SilverDuck Tree Banding Services LLC.   Treebanding.com    Dozens of our residents sent in their form requesting to take part, and submitted checks for their part of the match, in deposits at $15 per each tree they desired banded.  Those checks will be held, and only cashed upon approval of our grant after the contract signs.  We will now attempt to obtain Grant approval to have those resident’s trees banded that wished to take part.    President Doss will do the work to put the grant together, and must submit the application this week by the 15th, of Sept. If our grant is approved, the contracts will not be signed until mid November.  That will be just before the window is open to do the work.    Hopefully our grant will be approved and we can move forward with this project to protect our trees.  Selwyn Park asked if we had any space open in our grant, and if we did if they could join in the grant. They were told yes if they submitted the form and their checks to us by the 9/9/13.
Great Traffic on the Madison Park Web site for August 2013

9414 total pages,  141 calendar,  3715 discussions, home page 3090, Map 88, Meet your Neighbors 107, Newsletter 484 (on top of the 550 copies e-mailed out),  Our info 291, pages and documents 1194.     Past 5 months April 2013 to August 2013 we have had 43,204 hits on our web site 

National Night Out Close Out Report

President Doss submitted a close out package to the National Association of Town Watch on our National Night Out on 8/26/13.  It included the required form, photos both print and digital, news reports, & press releases.  We are entered now in the National Contest for Charlotte NC, Westover Division of CMPD. 

Treasurer Report Valerie Delby 

Bank Account & Membership Information:
For the month of August through Sept 9, we added 5 new memberships (3 via check and 2 via paypal). 
 
From Aug 14 through Sept 9 - We made a total of $195.09 in deposits and $2,007.34 in debits with an Available Balance of $3,168.13.   The debits included the remainder of NNO bills. 
 
Welcome Packet update:
We continue to mail welcome packets throughout the year, with the next mailing scheduled for the end of September.  
Traffic Calming Funds held by CDOT $1,253.80 earmarked for vinyl replacements on signs in the future.

Open Discussion / Issues/ Concerns
Candidate for District 6 Ken Lindholm was present and spoke briefly saying he had been to several of our monthly HOA meetings the last few months, and that he was impressed to always find a room full of people.   He said his large neighborhood only had an annual meeting and they did good to have 10 people present.   He reminded people to vote in the primary on 9/10/13 as that would decide the race for our District 6 Council Seat.    
Adjournment 
